
Ward Planning Commission 

Regular Meeting Minutes 

August 24, 2020 

 

Call to Order 

 

Chairman Gary Meadows called the meeting to order.  

 

Roll Call 

 

Members 

 Gary Meadows –present 

 Sidney “Shane” Phillips – present 

 Helen Huitt –present 

 Tyler Madding – absent 

 Wayne Knight – present 

 Mike Montalbano – present 

 William Tremaine, Jr. – present 

 

Guest: 

 Mayor Charles Gastineau   City of Ward 

Deborah Staley    City of Ward  

 Randy Staley    City of Ward 

 Bruce Jones     Ward Water and Sewer System 

 Bernadette Rhodes    Metroplan 

 Tony Reaves    City of Ward  

 Jimmy McMinn    Council member 

 Art Brooke     Council Member 

 Eric Harbort     Council Member 

 JoAnn Barrentine    Council Member 

 Bill Crutchfield    Citizen 

 James Wier     Council Member 

 Tab Townsell    Metroplan 

 Jeff Runder     Metroplan 

 Casey Covington    Metroplan 

 

Minutes 

 

Chairman Meadows presented the minutes for the June regular meeting. Mike 

Montalbano motioned; Wayne Knight seconded to accept the minutes as printed. On 

voice vote all approved. 

 

Chairman Meadows presented the July minutes due to the meetings were 

cancelled due to COVID-19 and lack of business for July meeting minutes. Wayne 



Knight motioned; Shane Phillips seconded to accept the minutes as printed. On voice 

vote all approved. 

 

New Business 

 

 Chairman Meadows explained that Tim Lemons had called and the developer 

would like to table the final plat for Buena Vista to be tabled until the September 

meeting due to property is not ready for a final at this time. The commission agreed 

to table the final plat for Buena Vista. 

 

 Chairman Meadows presented the next topic for discussion. Metroplan has 

agreed to assist with updating our zoning, subdivision, comprehensive plan, and 

other documents for the planning process. Executive Director Tab Townsell, Deputy 

Director Casey Covington, Senior planner Jeff Runder and Community planner 

Bernadette Rhodes were present from Metroplan. Ms. Rhodes will be making the 

presentation. Ms. Rhodes is new to Metroplan and she is in charge of a new program 

with Metroplan’s Small City Council. The new program is for planning assistance 

for Central Arkansas’s Small Cities.  

 Ms. Rhodes presented the attached PowerPoint presentation with background 

on Metroplan, what the Small Cities Council is and will be working toward and the 

components of the planning documents. 

 After the presentation there was a question and comments period. There were 

several comments and questions ask during this period. Metroplan’s goal or part in 

the process is to assist us. The Planning Commission will need to communicate the 

goals to Metroplan so they can assist in obtaining the goals. The planning documents 

will be unique to the City of Ward. 

 Chairman Meadows thanked everyone for their comments and questions and 

also thanked the Metroplan staff for attending and their willingness to assist the City 

of Ward in updating and refining our planning documents. The time line suggested 

should work well with our plans. 

 

Old Business 

  

 Chairman Meadows stated that there was no old business to discuss. 

 

Announcements 

 

Next Planning Commission meeting Monday, September 28, 2020 at 7:00 PM 

Council Meeting Monday, September 21, 2020 at 6:30 PM 

City Clean up Saturday, October 3, 2020 8:00 AM to 3:00 PM 

Census - !!BE COUNTED!! 

 

Adjournment 

 



Helen Huitt motioned; Mike Montalbano seconded to adjourn the meeting.  

On voice vote all approved. Meeting was adjourned. 

 

Date Accepted:  __________________________________ 

    

 

__________________________________ 

   Chairman 

 

Attest:   __________________________________ 

   Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 

 



 
 

 
 



 
 

 
 



 
 

 
 



 
 

 


